Reference: FOI.6265.21

Subject: Second Oxford/AstraZeneca vaccinations

Date of Request: | 18 June 2021

Requested:

Further to the response to FOI 5926, | have been advised that 149 did not receive their second
vaccination within 12 weeks.

Therefore:
1. Of those 149 how many were patients of the Narberth practice?

2. Of those 149 what was the longest timescale delay solely caused by the GPs and not due to
the recipients own failure to attend?

Response:

1. Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) confirms that of the one hundred and forty nine
(149) patients that did not receive their second Oxford/AstraZeneca vaccination within 12
weeks, seven (7) were registered to Narberth Surgery.

2. The UHB regrets to inform you that it is unable to provide you with details of the longest wait
for a second Oxford/AstraZeneca vaccine, where the reason for delay was caused by a GP,
not non-attendance, as this information is not recorded on the UHB’s Welsh Immunisation
System (WIS).

Whilst operating in accordance with Section 45 of the Freedom of Information Code of

Practice, the UHB has a duty to provide advice and assistance. Therefore, the UHB can
confirm that the longest wait to receive a second Oxford/AstraZeneca vaccine was sixteen (16)
weeks, as recorded on WIS, although the reason for the wait is not recorded.

However, individual GP Practices may have their own methods of recording this information,
which the UHB does not have access to. We therefore suggest that you contact the surgeries
directly for this information, as they may be able to help you further with your request. Contact
details for each of the UHB’s GP Practices can be found via the following link:

http://www.wales.nhs.uk/sitesplus/862/directory/gps/
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